[image: image1.wmf] 

Dexter Rural Fire Protection District


P.O. Box 67


Phone (541) 937-3045



82781 Barbre Road

Fax (541) 581-3131



Dexter, OR 97431                                       

    www.dexterfire.org         





Meeting of the Board of Directors
In person and on Zoom 

January 23, 2024

Call to Order: President Bob Holland called the meeting to order at 7:49 p.m. Meeting started late due to waiting to have quorum present.

Present: Directors Don Richardson, Rich Stronach and Bob Holland. Absent: Directors Larry Swartz and Larry Severance.  Staff: Fire Chief Larry Wooldridge, Fire Fighters Aidan Rozcicha, Alexis Gregory and Administrative Assistant Bonnie Graham.

Attending Public: No public in attendance or online.

Approval of the December 19, 2023 Regular Board Meeting: The Board reviewed the minutes of the December 19, 2023 Regular Board Meeting.  Director Don Richardson made a motion to approve the minutes of December 19, 2023 as presented. Director Rich Stronach seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.
Financial Review and Bill Approval: The Board reviewed the financial statements and districts bills.  Director Rich Stronach made a motion to approve the financial statements and to pay the district bills. Director Don Richardson seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.

Correspondence: The district received a flyer from Oregon Government Ethics Commission on Public Meeting Law Update on House Bill 2805 (2023) which gave the Oregon Government Ethics Commission the authority to enforce the Public Meeting Law and to provide trainings on it.  

Chief’s Report: Chief Wooldridge told the Board that he would be going to the SDAO Conference in February at Seaside, so will be out of the office on the 8th and 9th. 
Chief Wooldridge explained to the Board he had applied for a grant for Narcan and the district received the grant. Chief Wooldridge told the Board that Captain Wolf took the lead on writing the grant. 

Chief Wooldridge explained to the Board that we hired Aidan Rozcicha as a full time engineer. He is replacing Justin Fox who left on the 13th.  
Chief Wooldridge told the Board that in December he and his fiancé Spring got married and he will be putting her on his health insurance.  
December Call for Service; 3 Fire, 22 Medical, 5 Motor Vehicle Crash, 6 False Alarms, for a total of 36 Calls.  

Chief Wooldridge told the Board that the station had been out of power for 10 days and that it had just come back on at 5:30 this evening.  Chief Wooldridge will try and see if we can get reimbursed for the propane usage. 
Chief Wooldridge reported to the Board the district will be holding a Flammable Gasses Class this week with other districts coming to the station as well.

Lucas and Chief Wooldridge will be in charge of Training and Aidan will be Maintenance.

AFG Grant will be opening up next week and Chief Wooldridge will be applying for Air packs.

Chief Wooldridge presented to the Board D
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